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Principal’s Message 

 

House Cup 

At Mudgee High, we have four school Houses. Those Houses are Blaxland (the red 

House), Wentworth (the green House), Lawson (the blue House) and Cunningham 

(the yellow House). 

A casual glance through old Mirri magazines suggests there were just three Houses 

in the earliest days of the school – and the school is 104 years old – they being 

Blaxland, Wentworth and Lawson. Those three pioneering Houses were named after 

Gregory Blaxland, William Lawson and William Charles Wentworth, who were the first 

non-Aboriginal people to make a successful crossing of the Blue Mountains in 1813. 

The yellow House, is named after Allan Cunningham, an English botanist and 

explorer who in 1823 followed the Cudgegong from what is now Rylstone all the way 

to Coolah and on to Pandora’s Pass before returning to Bathurst via a very different 

Mudgee. Cunningham House does not get a mention in Mirri until after the Second 

World War, it being a late addition as the school’s student numbers swelled. That 

said, Cunningham is at least three score and ten years old. Few would remember a 

time before the yellow House existed. 

For many years, the Houses have been almost purely sporting ones. They have been 

at their most important when we conduct our swimming and athletics carnivals, and 

cross-country. 

But that is about to change. 

A subgroup from the Positive Behaviours for Learning (PB4L) team has been 

consulting with the teaching staff and our school captains to develop a new point 

scoring system for the Houses that goes well beyond sporting representation. The 

move to expand came from student feedback that they would rather see House 

points determine things like reward 

days rather than Year group points; a 

move away from age-specific, Year 

group tribes to four vertically streamed 

House communities. 

We have been looking at various 

permutations for recognising success, 

all collected under House banners, 

with a renewed emphasis on things 

like academic performance, social 

functioning, attendance and uniform 

compliance. The SRC has been 

instrumental in putting a value on 

individual behaviours, actions and 

accomplishments. 

2020 will see the inauguration of a 

House Cup. Again, our captains have 

played a lead role in the selection of an 

appropriate vehicle for recording the 

winning house in a given year –a 

splendid trophy. 
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So the challenge will be on in Terms 3 and 4; the challenge to be the first Mudgee High House to be recorded on the 

“House Cup.” 

Good luck! 

Permission 

Permission – the action of officially allowing someone to do a particular thing – comes with ­­­jurisdictional 

constraints. By way of example, at Mudgee High the occasional doctor’s certificate is submitted that seeks to give a 

student permission to undertake “home schooling” for a period of time. At first glance, such a course of action sounds 

reasonable. 

Be aware, however, that a parent who decides to home school is obliged to provide learning activities outside of the 

home, just as school students undertake activities outside of school; choose an educational approach or philosophy 

that suits the child; integrate teaching and learning across a range of subject areas and stages of development; make 

adjustments to the level of difficulty based on learning needs; select content that is relevant to the child’s learning 

needs and interests; adjust the learning activities in response to the child’s progress, and; build on the learning 

opportunities that arise naturally in the home and local environment on a day-to-day basis by including family 

activities, local events and other resources. 

Additionally, the parent who home schools must also register their intent to do so with the only body that is in a 

position to grant permission to do so in this state: the New South Wales Educational Standards Authority (NESA). 

Permission to do so takes about three months to be granted and once granted, that parent should expect regular 

inspections to ensure that all compulsory learning is satisfactorily taking place. 

Dead easy… not. 

The point is, a doctor is well within his or her purview to recommend a child remain absent from school for a number 

of days to overcome a physical illness or perhaps a little longer to overcome a psychological issue. Permission to 

home school from a doctor, however, should be seen for what it is; either an explanation of absence or a 

recommendation only that would need to be pursued through the relevant authority. 

Knowing your jurisdictional limits – the area over which your legal authority extends – is an important thing. 

Occasionally when a student misbehaves at school and parent contact has been made, a parent may say something 

like, “just clip her over the ear,” or “kick him in the bum.” Such statements have all the hallmarks of permission, but go 

well outside what is permissible. In addition to the mountain of research that indicates such actions serve only as 

demonstrations that the way to settle interpersonal conflicts is to use physical force and inflict pain, corporal 

punishment has been banned in NSW state schools since 1987. 

On rare occasions, parents may say that they have given their child permission to sort the issues they have with 

others using physical force; to punch their way to a solution. Sometimes parents declare that their child has been 

given permission to break a rule, like use a phone at school, arguing that the rules that apply to all students do not 

apply to their child. 

These kinds of permissions have no validity at Mudgee High. If they were aeroplanes, they would never fly. 

Doctors can prescribe a course of drugs but not the manner of educational delivery a child will receive. 

Policemen can pull over a speeding motorist but are unlikely to prescribe a course of antibiotics for what ails you. 

Teachers can set homework but are in no position to pull over a speeding motorist. 

Each of us needs to understand the limits of our respective authority. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 



Writing Friday 

MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL P&C 

The next meeting of the Mudgee High School P&C will be held 
on Monday 27 July 2020 at 7pm in the school library.  

Entry via Horatio Street.          

All welcome. 

Week 8 Term 2  Awards 

P&C Awards: Year 7 - Maddy Campbell; Year 8 - Hamish Lynn; Year 9 - Liam Sheridan;  

   Year 10 - Kobie Close; Year 11 - Jenny Jeamtua; Year 12 - Madeline McPherson   

    



Library News 
 

The return of all our students this term has meant our Library has resumed as a hive of daily activity in the school 

landscape. The flow of classes utilising computer rooms each period, staff accessing resources and attending 

professional learning sessions, senior students arriving for study periods, the ongoing delivery of Distance Education 

lessons, punctuated by recess and lunchtime student visits, all come as a welcome back to normality. 

In preparation for our new regular (an oxymoron if ever there was one) library staff continue to sanitise high traffic/

touch areas daily and provide a hand sanitiser station for all Library visitors.  

On an educational level, senior students have been given access to Chromebooks supplied by the DET during study 

periods to complete classwork and assessments efficiently and effectively. In the very near future, the Library will 

also be running some study skills workshops for Year 12 students and they are advised to stay tuned for further 

details this week. Many new books have been purchased to re-enthuse our readers after an absence from our 

shelves. Board/card games and puzzles have also been renewed to challenge our young learners and help with the 

re-establishment and fostering of social networks among and across all year groups. 

The tangible result from talking to most students is they are happy; happy to be back amongst friends, renewing 

connections with peers and teachers and being stimulated by both planned and incidental learning within the Library 

and around the school. The intensity of recess card games, the number of broad-smiled students borrowing books, 

the laughter being generated by friends playing new board games or building puzzles, and the eagerness of senior 

students to get to work in study lessons with their peers… is all simply the proof in the pudding!  

 



Creative and Performing Arts student of the week 
 

Aidan Hargraves is the Creative and Performing Arts student of the week. He has 

an enthusiasm for music and a desire to constantly improve. He has revealed 

outstanding technical skills in CAPA and regularly supports music and musicians. 

He is an asset to CAPA. Congratulations. 

PDHPE News 
 

 

Sport and PDHPE uniform 

Good hygiene practices have been observed at Sport and during PE to allow practical lessons to take place with 

some modifications. We would just like to remind you and your children that Mudgee High School does implement a 

Sport Uniform Policy and we look forward to seeing students participating during PDHPE and Sport wearing their red 

shirt and blue shorts/track pants. 

All students are encouraged to participate in practical PDHPE and sport lessons. To do this, students must ensure 

they change into their correct uniform. At Mudgee High School, if a student does not bring their correct uniform 

without explanation from their parent/guardian, they: 

• Will not be able to participate in the practical PDHPE or Sport lesson. 

• Will be given alternative written work to complete during the lesson. 

• May be given a detention during recess or lunchtime. 

If a student does not participate satisfactorily or on a regular basis, a letter will be sent home regarding non-

participation and the student may not be able to satisfactorily meet the requirements of PDHPE or Sport.  

Note: During the winter months, students have the option to wear plain blue track pants instead of shorts. They still 

need to have a full change of uniform such as their navy or grey pants.  

If your child does not have the correct uniform, we ask that they bring a change of clothes and a note explaining the 

reason.  

Year 8 students have been looking at the Sport Australia 

website which hosts a resource, Yulunga Traditional 

Indigenous Games, which preserves and promotes more 

than 100 traditional Indigenous Australian games and 

activities. Students have been investigating and playing a 

range of games from Australia and around the world.  

Year 11 PDHPE have been continuing their study of the 

topic ‘The Body in Motion’. Pictured is the class conducting 

an activity to demonstrate their understanding of the 

anatomy of the circulatory system.  

Year 12 PDHPE are making progress towards completing 

their last topic area this term for their HSC course. Students 

are expected to complete regular study and revision to 

prepare them for their trial exams in week 5 of Term 3. In 

class, they have been engaging in group work using ‘Flip 

grid’ to discuss the hotly contested ethical considerations of 

drugs in sport. They also have the opportunity to attend 

study sessions at 8am each Wednesday morning to refine 

their knowledge and writing skills.  

https://sportingschools.gov.au/resources-and-pd/schools/yulunga
https://sportingschools.gov.au/resources-and-pd/schools/yulunga


Anti-bullying Alliance 
 

Type of behaviour – verbal, physical and social 

There are three types of bullying behaviour: 

• Verbal bullying which includes name calling or insulting someone about physical 

characteristics such as their weight or height, or other attributes including race, 

sexuality, culture, or religion. 

• Physical bullying which includes hitting or otherwise hurting someone, shoving or intimidating another person, or 

damaging or stealing their belongings. 

• Social bullying which includes consistently excluding another person or sharing information or images that will 

have a harmful effect on the other person. 

If any of these behaviours occur only once, or are part of a conflict between equals (no matter how inappropriate) 

they are not bullying. The behaviours alone don't define bullying. 

Verbal, physical and social bullying can occur in person or online, directly or indirectly, overtly or covertly. 



Studies have shown that it is the frequency of position emotions, not their intensity, which builds students’ and our 

wellbeing most effectively, especially when it is through in person social connection. This effect is multiplied when it 

involves doing good for others to feel good, and feeling good to do good. These actions are called acts of kindness, 

and they show a willingness to reach out for social connectedness, a key skill of social-emotional resilience. 

The most important point for us to impress upon students is that acts of kindness don’t have to be big things, but 

rather regular little positive words and actions to lift others’ spirits and wellbeing. Actions such as, a smile, making an 

effort to say good morning, a wink and asking how they are feeling, all generate positive emotions in others and 

ourselves. 

We all have millions of mirror neurons which copy the expressions and moods of those around us. We can all 

remember being inspired by others positivity and unfortunately, also being pulled down by others negativity. 

Asking students to write down in their planners/journals what kind acts they did or received, will build the resilience 

skill, selfregulation, to be on the lookout for opportunities to be kind. 

Acknowledgement: Diener, Lyubomirsky & Dutton 

 

Wellbeing Measurement Tool: Students, staff and parents can measure the state of their wellbeing by taking the free 

PERMAH survey at https://permahsurvey.com  

Acknowledgement and thanks: Dr Peggy Kern & Michelle McQuaid 

 

“The smallest act of kindness is worth more than the grandest intention.” Oscar Wilde. 
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